

# TAKEnote

## Peckham Community Council



Minutes Agreements Form

[southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil](http://southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil)

<b>Date</b>	Monday 9 November 2005	
<b>Venue</b>	St John's Church Hall, 10A Meeting House Lane, SE15 TUN	
<b>Start time</b>	7:10pm	
<b>Finish time</b>	9:35pm	
<b>In attendance</b>	Cllr Graham Neale (Chair), Cllr Barrie Hargrove and Jonathan Hunt	
<b>Absent</b>	Cllrs Billy Kayada, Richard Porter and Tayo Situ	
<b>Apologies received</b>	Cllr Tayo Situ	
<b>Late / Urgent items</b>	Chair said that he would allow Mr Abraham Williams to address the meeting.	
<b>Members' interests and dispensations</b>	There were none	

<b>Public questions raised</b>	
<b>Q1</b>	<p>After showing the making of – “Gun Crime” by Lynx Production</p> <p>Zara explained that the vision was for Southwark Youth Council to have a building of its own. With office space, a meeting area and a lounge for young people to sit and talk. She asked for help to make that become a reality.</p> <p>Chair responded that the Community Council would work with the deputation to put the case forward to Council Assembly.</p>
<b>Q2</b>	<p>Re presentation from Southwark Youth Council</p> <p>Althea made the point that it was a good starting point. That similar presentations should be given to all the other Community Councils and added that they were the next generation.</p>
<b>Q3</b>	<p>Re “Calling the Shots” an anti-gun crime resource for schools</p> <p>The Boyhood to Manhood Foundation explained that the resource was available to schools and community groups. Further that the group helped get young people into employment.</p>
<b>Q4</b>	<p>A male resident said that black children felt they were excluded generally and that had to stop. He added that society was guilty of genocide.</p> <p>Jenny said that he was right about exclusion but added that gun crime was not just about the black community, it was a problem for all.</p>
<b>Q5</b>	<p>Re Community Wardens, a male resident said that wardens mostly patrol Peckham Rye and Meeting House Lane. He was from the Turkish community and requested that the wardens also go into the estates.</p> <p>John O’Reilly responded that wardens tended to focus on hotspots but they would hopefully patrol wider from April 2006.</p>
<b>Q6</b>	<p>Environmental Issue</p> <p>Patrick Yorke made the point that when workers are digging up the streets there should be cohesion between various groups at the location to avoid chaos.</p>
<b>Q7</b>	<p>Abraham Williams made the point that the old, vulnerable and young people of the Gloucester Grove area should be taken care of. Community stores were vital to them.</p>
<b>Q8</b>	<p>Re Peckham Healthy Living Network, a male resident said that money spent on youth activities would save much more in the long-run.</p>

### Summary of the decision or action

The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.

The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible.

Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with Tim Murtagh on **020 7525 7187**

Item number	Summary of the action / decision	Action by
6	Re: Minutes of 9 November 2005 meeting  Re the BMX track the text be edited to –  Chair said that he would contact CK Flash and others. Also a steering group would be set up to look into the feasibility of a local full-size BMX track ahead of the 2012 Olympics.	Tim Murtagh
5	Re BMX track  Chair, Cllr Hunt and Althea Smith volunteered to be on the steering group.	Cllr Jonathan Hunt Cllr Graham Neale Althea Smith
5	Re Kelly Avenue / Commercial Way developments  That Dave Ware be asked to attend the next Peckham Community Council and give a report on events.	Tim Murtagh / Dave Ware

5	<p>Re Happy Faces Nursery</p> <p>Chair and Cllr Hargrove said they would meet with David Pennock very soon to discuss / address the situation facing Happy Faces Nursery.</p>	<p>Councillor Graham Neale Councillor Barrie Hargrove</p>
8	<p>Re Southwark Youth Council's request of a new building</p> <p>Chair said that Peckham Community Council would work with them to put the case to Full Council.</p>	<p>Councillor Graham Neale</p>
12	<p>Re Mr Abraham Williams statement concerning lack of consultation with Gloucester Grove residents -</p> <p>Chair said that he would raise the issue with the current Executive member for Regeneration.</p>	<p>Councillor Graham Neale (Councillor Jeff Hook)</p>

10	<p>Re Peckham Healthy Living Network</p> <p>That a representative from PCT (Primary Care Trust) attend a future meeting of the Community Council to deal with any questions.</p>	<p>Daniel McIntyre / Tim Murtagh</p>
----	--	--------------------------------------

Item number	Summary of the action / decision	Action by
Other	<p>The following Motion was agreed by Members –</p> <p>Community Council notes the response of Southwark Property to its request to comment on sales of surplus land and buildings within the Community Council area and resolves to pass the following motion to be put to the next Council Assembly:</p> <p>“Council Assembly believes that Community Councils and local people should have the opportunity of commenting on whether public assets should be sold or retained before such artefacts, land or premises are put on the market; and</p> <p>“Calls upon Southwark Property and other agencies to draw up plans as to how such consultation takes place.”</p> <p>Proposed by Cllr Jonathan Hunt Seconded by Cllr Barrie Hargrove</p>	<p>Councillor Hunt Councillor Hargrove Tim Murtagh</p>

The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the **Summary of Actions** held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils Development Officer.

**Chair** .....

**Date** .....